
METROPOLITAN CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION 
 

 
 

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING MINUTES 
 

September 9, 2014 
 

 
The Metropolitan Civil Service Commission met for a Special Called Meeting on September 9, 2014 in the 
Howard Office Building, Sonny West Room at 700 2

nd
 Avenue South and Lindsley Avenue, Nashville, TN  

37210, at approximately 9:22 a.m. 
 
Commission Members present: Chairman William H. Farmer, Vice-Chairman. Billye Sanders, and 

Jo Ann North 
 
Members Not Present: R. Steve Corbitt and C. Michael Allen 
 
Other Members present: Ms. Veronica T. Frazier, Director of Human Resources –Secretary 

to the Commission and Ms. Nicki Eke, Metro Legal Department – 
Attorney to the Commission 

 
 

HUMAN RESOURCES 
 
 
( 1: Vote to amend Pay Plan to include the Veterans Service Officer position. 
 
 Chairman Farmer stated the Commission is voting to re-establish the position of Veterans Service 

Officer.   The process is whether to include it as a paid classification in the pay plan and then send it on 
to Metro Council.  Commissioner Sanders said it would be good to let the public know the position is 
available. 

 
MOTION: Commissioner Sanders moved for approval to include the position of Veterans Service 

Officer in the pay plan. Second by Commissioner North and the Commission approved without 
objection. 

 
With nothing further, the meeting adjourned at 9:24 a.m. 

 
 

ATTEST: APPROVED: 
 
 
 
___________________________________ ________________________________ 
Ms. Veronica T. Frazier,   Mr. William H. Farmer, Chairman 
Secretary to the Civil Service Commission Civil Service Commission 


